BLACK RIVER VALLEY FOUR WHEELERS CLUB, INC
MEETING MINUTES
JUNE 3, 2023

President Mike Leviker called the meeting to order at 9:07 AM followed by the Pledge.
Secretary’s report

Christina stated that we currently have 393 members. 305 have been received

from the county and 87 by mail or in person. We are at 64% of last years

Membership.

The club received our Certificate for tax exempt May 23, 2023.

Harold Keefer and Christina Meagher participated in the Watson Memorial parade

on Saturday May 27th and the Copenhagen Memorial parade on Monday May 29th, 2023

to promote the club.

Motion was made by Terry Rounds to accept the minutes from the May meeting with a
second by Glen Terhone.

Treasurer’s report
Gretchen stated that our current balance is $11,390.11. Motion by Larry Smith to

accept the treasurer report with a second by Terry Rounds.

Old Business
We have enough money donated to go ahead with purchasing the banners.

Stick signs thanking the landowners was tabled until the BOD meeting in June.
Safety course is a go and will be held in July when school is out.

Still working on Wounded Warrior Ride.

WWNY News covered the placing of flags on the graves.

At this time Neil Pepper is the only Trail Ambassador from our club.

Per Julie Smith, the Humane Society acknowledged the $50.00 donation that was given
to them last fall.

New Business
Would like to do a community ride with state and local elected officials in August. This will



Be discussed at the June BOD meeting.

Have a quote for officer / BOD insurance for $704.00. Will be discussed at the BOD
meeting.

Club is officially state / federal tax exempt, 501c3 and Charitable organization. Will see if
we can work with the county using our 501c3.

Scott Lawrence our CPA and fellow club member will be at the July meeting to answer any
questions. Our final bill from the CPA came in at $1445. Quote was $1200.

County is doing a great job this year on the trails.

The recently purchased decals are missing the word “Valley” on them. We tried to add the
“Inc” and in doing so the word Valley was eliminated. The next order will be half price
$150.00.

Donation box is at the Coachlight.

Mike Mabunay reported that our club store has sold 7 items since the beginning of the year.
We will add a link on our website for the online store.

The winner of the $50 gift certificate to the Coachlight (along with a donated hat) was Terry
Rounds.

Next meeting will be July 1, 2023.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:42 AM with a motion by Terry Rounds and a second by Mike
Mabunay.

Respectfully submitted
Christina Meagher Secretary



